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were but anticipations of the trend of public opinion, and
Charles probably hoped to rally his subjects behind him by
appealing to their patriotism through his claims to the sove-
reignty of the Narrow Seas.
It is noteworthy that, although every attempt had been made
under the Tudors (and especially by Burghley) to foster the
fishing industry, both by insisting on the observation of Lent
and fast days and by checking the importation of fish caught
by foreigners, England had remained the great champion of the
freedom of the seas. Under the Stuarts there was a complete
change of attitude towards this thorny subject. James brought
from across the border theories about his sovereignty at sea as
startling as those about a free monarchy on land. Nevertheless
he was content, on the whole, with the assertion that his sub-
jects possessed exclusive fishing rights in the Narrow Seas and
with upholding the neutrality of the "king's chambers' or bays-
Judging from the draft treaty of union between England and
Scotland of 1604, James would have been satisfied if the sub-
jects of the two kingdoms had shared a monopoly of fishing in
waters within fourteen miles from the coast, but the failure of
the union prevented the adoption of this reasonable limit.
Charles displayed no such moderation, and he put forward the
most exorbitant claims to dominion over the surrounding seas.
He tried to assert the same control over them as over English
soil. According to his ideas no other nation might maintain
fleets in the Narrow Seas to exercise any of the rights of war
(among which the Dutch blockade of the Flemish coast was
included), and foreign vessels in these waters were to salute the
king's ships, by striking their flag and lowering their topsails.
It was to enforce such claims as these that the writs of ship
money were issued from 1634 onwards.
The instructions to Lindsey,1 who commanded the first ship-
money fleet in 1635, suggest at least that the king was indif-
ferent whether they led to war with Holland or not. In addition
to demanding the salute and to preventing any acts of hostility
between ships of belligerents, the fleet was also to compel the
Dutch herring busses to accept licences giving them permission
to fish. Only the extraordinary patience and tact of the Dutch
and French, now allied, averted a naval war, As it was, the
fleets of both nations kept out of Lindsey's way, and his sole
1 Robert Bertie, first earl of Lindsey.

